
HAMILTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES
July 15, 2015 
Mr. Weber called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. with Mr. Weber, Mr. Duvelius and Mr. Wallace present. 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited by all in attendance.

Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to adopt the proposed agenda for the June 17, 2015 meeting.

Roll call as follows:

Gene Duvelius

Yes




David Wallace

Yes





Kurt Weber

Yes

Mr. Weber proposed some changes to the minutes late in the day and wanted to let all in attendance know that the minutes they had would not reflect the ones he had. Mr. Weber discussed his changes to the minutes as followed. First page, third paragraph starting in the last sentence with 1 mil in, this should have been 1 Mil removal. The Reserve should be entered as 3.7 mil and not 3.4 mil, and the expense coverage should have been 17.3 and not 20.5 months covered. On page two, on the bottom of the page, Mr. Weber wanted to add to the comment of needing a new building with the following statement “but he is not in favor of building anything any time soon since the township is still in fiscal emergency and needs to be cautious moving forward.” On page three at the end of that same paragraph in regards to the paving of new roadways, Mr. Weber wanted to add the following, “At the current spending levels the roads can be paved every 40 to 50 years or so; they need to be paved every 12 to 15 years so at some point in the future a levy may need to be considered in order to maintain the road infrastructure.” And the last correction on page eight, the fourth paragraph down, Mr. Weber wanted to change “this is an appointed position” to ‘this is an elected position voted on by the electorate.”
Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting with the new stipulated changes by Mr. Weber.
Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace

Yes





Kurt Weber

Yes

Mr. Weber asked the Board if there were any questions on the bills and there were none from the board. Mr. Weber asked the board to approve check numbers 74925 through 74927.

Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to pay the bills before the board referencing the above check numbers.
Roll call as follows: 





Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace

Yes






Kurt Weber

Yes

Mr. Weber asked the board to approve another batch of checks from numbers 74934 through 74970.

Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to approve the check numbers 74934 through 74970.

Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace

Yes





Kurt Weber

Yes

Mr. Weber asked the Board to approve the payroll and withholding checks, 74928 and 74933 as well as the direct deposit vouchers 2015 - 1046 through 2015 – 1131.
Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to approve the payroll, direct deposit vouchers, and the withholding checks.

Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius 
Yes





David Wallace

Yes





Kurt Weber

Yes
Ms. Melissa Brock, Human Resource Administration asked the Board for a motion to provide Fire Chief, Brian Reese with a relocation cost of a one-time payment of $1,500 to be paid on or before July 24th 2015.
Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to approve the one-time payment to Fire Chief Brian Reese.

Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius 
Yes





David Wallace 
Yes






Kurt Weber

Yes

Ms. Brock asked the Board for a motion to remove Mr. Michael Jesse from the active Hamilton Township employee roster effective July 15th 2015. 
Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to remove Mr. Michael Jesse from the roster.
Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius 
Yes





David Wallace

Yes





Kurt Weber

Yes

Ms. Brock asked the Board for a motion to approve a part-time vacant position in the Fire Department with Ms. Rachel Macaluso at $13.50 an hour, with a probationary period of 6 months contingent upon a successful completion of her firefighter paramedic exam.

Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion as stated above.

Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace

Yes





Kurt Weber

Yes

Mr. Gary Boeres, Township Administrator, recognized Ms. Michelle Tegtmeier, Planning and Zoning Department, with being featured in the Ohio Township Newsletter. The Newsletter gives a description of what Ms. Tegtmeier’s job responsibilities are through Hamilton Township.
Mr. Boeres stated the Fire Department SBCA bids were due July 1st 2015. The Township only received one from the Vogelpohl Fire Equipment Company with a qualifying bid in the amount of $221,418. The budget was for $300,000 and the qualifying bid is below that budgeted amount. Chief Brian Reese of the Fire Department reviewed the bid and are recommending the Trustees approve the bid in that amount.
Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to approve the SBCA bid with Vogelpohl Fire Equipment in the amount of $221,418.
Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace 
Yes





Kurt Weber

Yes

The Board thanked Captain Kevin Wedding for his hard work getting the bid packets together for the SBCA.

Mr. Boeres presented a “Then and Now” request for a 2013 bill from the Sutphen Company. The bill was for $1,055.94 for a meter head for the generator. Mr. Boeres clarified that he is not sure why the Township is being billed now for a service that was done two years ago, and that this is the first time the Township has seen this bill.  Mr. Hickey verified the work was performed for the amount of the bill.
Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion as stated above.

Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace

Yes





Kurt Weber

Yes

Mr. Boeres presented the next large PO Request for the Fire Department. Mr. Boeres indicated that last year the Fire Department removed and polished the concrete floors at Station 76 and the remaining amount to pay for the overall cost of $5,129.
Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion as stated above.

Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace

Yes





Kurt Weber

Yes

Mr. Boeres reviewed the TIF payments for the school district and stated the Township is working on requesting all invoices. Mr. Boeres mentioned that the Township collects all the tax dollars from the TIF and the school sends the Township a bill. The Township has not received any bills yet from Kings or Little Miami school for the past year TIF payments. The Township has called them and we still don’t have the bills. There is a TIF bill for the Warren County Career Center for $32,648.08 for tax year 2013, collection year 2014. The Township would like to pay that bill.
Mr. Duvelius made a motion, and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to pay Warren County Career Center TIF bill.

Roll call as follows:





Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace

Yes






Kurt Weber

Yes

Mr. Boeres stated that he has one Executive session request for an Employee Discipline.

Mr. Ray Warrick, Fiscal Officer, directed the Board to the attachment in their minutes packet for the month end. The first report was the Appropriation Fund Revenue Status. Through June 30th, 50 percent of the Fiscal year is over and the Township has collected 65 percent of the revenue that was budgeted. On expenditures the Township has spent 47% of the amount appropriated to date. The yearly date expenses also include the account close-outs. The Legacy Fire Fund and the EMS Special Fund was closed out in June. One went into the Ambulance Fund and the other went into the Fire Levy Fund. 

Mr. Warrick continued onto the next sheet, comparing revenue by funds. The funds range from the month of June last year to the month of June this year, and year to date. The motor vehicle has negative revenue for the month of June and that was due to having to reallocate accounting mistakes.  
The TIF year to date has collected $37,000 less than last year. The reason is Kroger went to a Board of Review and got their evaluation dropped.
Mr. Warrick discussed the spending on the printout sheet. The General fund spent a considerable amount more for year to date and for June 2014 vs. June 2015. This money difference is the funds that went towards repairing roads, Marr Parking Lot, and a new air conditioning unit for the meeting room. Mr. Warrick notes that everything else looks to be in order. 

Police Chief, Jon Wheeler made a report on a letter he received from a Ms. Nancy McVeay, Thorton Drive, thanking the following individuals for their life saving efforts, and the safe transport to the hospital. Officer Robert Hausermann, Sergeant Tim Rector, Firefighter/Paramedic Nick Bedinghaus, Firefighter/Paramedic Brian Dapper, Firefighter/Paramedic John Hatfield, and the driver of the life squad Firefighter/Paramedic Max Smith. 

Chief Wheeler mentioned to the Board that Saturday the 18th would be Coffee with a Cop at Starbucks in the local Kroger from 8am – 11am. 

Mr. Duvelius expressed his gratitude for the above names and for their service. Mr. Weber asked for a round of applause from all in attendance.
Mr. Weber opened the floor to the public at 6:22 pm. Mr. Weber asked the individuals in attendance who wish to address the Board, to please sign the sheet in the back, and to say their name and their address. He also mentions to address the board when speaking.
David Craig, 1222 Durbin Terrace, thanked the board for completing the road work on Foster-Maineville Road two and a half weeks ahead of schedule and from what he understood, on budget.

Lisa Wilson, 22 & 3 stated a concern about Trustee Wallace in regards to the Facebook page. Ms. Wilson stated the page looked like an official Government page with an Official Government function. Ms. Wilson mentioned that the posts are very one sided.
Ms. Wilson feels that most of the information is not on the Township official website, and that the individual viewer would have to search other websites to find specific information.  Ms. Wilson mentioned  there were certain individuals on the webpage that had asked questions or commented about the budget after it had been approved, those comments that were not in line with Mr. Wallace’s had been deleted and the people who wrote them were not allowed to comment again. Ms. Wilson said she felt that those people do not have the same access to all three Trustees as somebody who has the same view as that Trustee.  Ms. Wilson refers to the conversation between Mr. Wallace and Ms. Linda Scott on the discussion page. Ms. Wilson noted that this conversation looked scripted. She goes on to mention that any employee who questions the budget or who is not in agreement with Mr. Wallace, their job could be in jeopardy.  
Ms. Amanda Johnson, Eaglecreek Court, is very appreciative for everyone looking out for the tax money. Ms. Johnson mentioned she believed that the roll back of the 1 mil was a better option for the Fire department. Ms. Johnson goes on to state that the Hamilton County website has the option to do a public search, in which she did for all the employees of the Hamilton Township. On the Hamilton County website Ms. Johnson found a Mr. Raymond E Warrick who had a ruling of tax evasion in the past three years for the amount of $32,000 and wanted to know if this was the same person as the Hamilton Township Fiscal Officer. Ms. Johnson asked the Board if they had any knowledge of the tax evasion for a Mr. Raymond E. Warrick before appointing him to office. 
Ms. Becky Ehling, Zoar Road, mentioned she had a few questions about the minutes. On the last page right before the closing of the meeting Ms. Ehling mentioned the statement of $150,000 that had been saved. Ms. Ehling wondered if there was any way to report if Mr. Holman specifically saved that amount. Mr. Gary Boeres, Township Administrator, mentioned there is not a public document specifying that infomration.  Ms. Ehling asked the Board how they arrived at the $150,000 amount.  Mr. David Wallace stated that it was a ballpark figure. 

Ms. Ehling mentioned that Mr. Wallace had stated in the last meeting that he would welcome anyone who wanted to be in the Volunteer Fiscal Analyst position. Ms. Ehling asked Mr. Wallace if this was still the case. If that should be the case Ms. Ehling would like to volunteer if they would consider her.
Mr. Kurt Weber stated that Ms. Ehling volunteering for the position on Fiscal Analyst would be something the Board would consider.

Mr. Ray Warrick, Fiscal officer, clarified that the filings within Hamilton County were about him, but that it was not tax evasion but a comedy of errors tied to a business where he was a general partner since 2006. Mr. Warrick mentioned that had the Township operated under normal, reasonable conditions for all those years, then the Township never would have met Mr. Warrick, Mr. Rusty Holman or Mr. David Wallace.

Mr. Warrick mentioned that there were many possible findings that he’s never mentioned but there were also many other possible findings by the state Auditor and others about violations that had occurred in the Hamilton Township. Mr. Warrick mentioned that they negotiated out of some of those findings because they happened in the past, and the people that were involved were no longer in those positions.  Such findings were on ethic violations and various other things. Mr. Warrick mentions that he had no intention of running again for the position and that he was here to fix the matter at hand and it has indeed been fixed. 

Mr. Weber asked Mr. Warrick if he was actively pursuing resolution to the tax evasion issue. Mr. Warrick stated that yes, he was and that he pays on it every month.
Mr. Kurt Weber closes the floor to the public and opens up the floor to the trustees.

Mr. Wallace made note that he appreciates Mr. Rusty Holman for the work done volunteering. Mr. Wallace feels that this is turning political. He mentioned Ms. Ehling speaking on Mr. Hunter’s behalf and that Mr. Hunter has pulled petitions.

As far as the Facebook page goes it was a way to put information out. It is Mr. Wallace’s website and if anyone needs to get in touch with him then they can call him.
Mr. Weber made a motion to go into executive session at 6:54 pm and Mr. Duvelius seconds.

Roll call as follows:






Kurt Weber

Yes

Gene Duvelius

Yes






David Wallace

Yes

Mr. Weber made a motion to come out of executive session at 7:36pm and Mr. Duvelius seconded.

Roll call as follows:






Kurt Weber

Yes






Gene Duvelius

Yes






David Wallace

Yes

Mr. Weber stated that in executive session the Board discussed Employee discipline. There was no report on Employee discipline.   Mr. Weber mentioned Mr. Bill Fry, State Route 48, had contacted him with what he thinks is a drainage solution for the right away. Mr. Fry asked if the Township Trustee’s would be willing to put money towards fixing the drainage and erosion issue on the outside of the right away. 
Mr. Boeres stated that the Township did fix the drainage from Salt Run several years ago with the understanding that it would be a one-time shot.  Mr. Wallace would like more information on the above issue before he reports on it.  Mr. Weber stated that he will ask Mr. Don Norman what work will be needed and have Mr. Meadows call Mr. Wallace.
Mr. Weber and the Board congratulate Ms. Amanda Jacobs on the birth of her daughter Adalynn Bogen 6 lbs. 12 ounces, born on July 15th 2015. The Board made her an Honorary Resident of the Township on July 15th 2015.

Mr. Weber made a motion and Mr. Duvelius seconded the motion.

Roll call as follows:





Kurt Weber

Yes





Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace

Yes

Mr. Duvelius made a motion and Mr. Wallace seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:41 p.m.

Roll call as follows:

Kurt Weber

Yes




Gene Duvelius

Yes





David Wallace

Yes
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